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Department 

Memo 
DATE: August 21, 2023 

TO: Members of the Planning Commission 
 

FROM: Alison Becker, AICP, Deputy Community Development Director  
 Ben Jarvis, AICP, Interim Senior Planner 

RE: Additional Documents, Item No. 3, Public Hearing—Proposed General Plan Update, 
Downtown Specific Plan and Program Environmental Impact Report 

 

Please find the following attachments pertaining to this evening’s Planning Commission 
meeting: 

Attachment 1: Written comments that were received by 12:00 p.m. on August 21, 2023.  

The information has been attached for the Planning Commission’s information. 

 



From: Carol
To: PlanningComments
Cc: CCO
Subject: Regarding the Draft General Plan, Downtown Specific Plan (DTSP), and Program Environmental Impact Report

(PEIR)
Date: Sunday, August 20, 2023 9:58:28 AM

Comments to Planning Commission,

I am against the recent changes to the New General & Downtown Specific Plan
Proposal, which appears to have the goal of eliminating all commercial uses in
order to double the population and increase the scale of buildings with heights up
to 8 stories in our city! Exceeding RHNA numbers by razing our popular
businesses will turn South Pasadena from a wonderful place we currently enjoy,
and into a hell-scape of poor planning. 

I understand you are under the gun of the whole crazy state-mandated new-build
RHNA unit demands that we have to meet as a city, but whose idea is it to
voluntarily commit "citi-cied" by multiplying the already unsupportable density
demands the state has made by a factor of six? A buffer of planning for 2,500 units
under the circumstances is understandable, but going from the required 2,067 units
demanded by the state, to over 13,000 is suicidal for the functioning of our city.

Currently South Pas has a “very walkable-friendly" rating hovering around 85/100,
meaning you can reasonably walk to almost any of the business destinations where
you wish to shop in town. But demolishing much needed businesses in order to
build monstrous sized apartment and condo units destroys what makes this town
special. 

Not only will this current plan create nightmarish traffic, forcing us into our cars
every time we need to shop, having to travel greater distances to other cities just to
purchase groceries and hardware items etc., but this also goes against council
member Cacciotti’s (hopefully honestly??) stated goals of reducing pollution and
fighting climate change.

Does this version of the Draft General Plan actually call for the demolition of
Pavilions, Ralph's, Bristol Farms an Ace Hardware along with the surrounding
stores???!!! How did these changes get snuck into the plans without residents
being able to vet them before having to meet your deadline for comments by 12
noon this Monday? 

I'd like to know who's behind this insanity. Residents need to be told that if you
approve this plan, once you up-zone, there is no going back. By right, developers
will be able to build all of the 13,000 units you have allocated, and...they will.
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The goal of a planning commission should be that of improving a town, not
destroying it!

Sincerely shocked,

Carol Kramer
South Pasadena, CA



From: Steve Koch
To: PlanningComments
Cc: CCO
Subject: Draft Plan and Downtown Specific Plan Feedback
Date: Sunday, August 20, 2023 1:19:27 PM

City Planning Commission,

I am strongly opposed to the changes to the New General Plan and the 
Downtown Specific Plan that are being proposed.

Is anyone working for the good of the citizens of South Pasadena anymore?  These 
changes go FAR BEYOND what is being mandated by Sacramento and RHNA 
numbers, and would be detrimental to South Pasadena as a wonderful liveable oasis 
in the San Gabriel Valley.

The City Planning Commission needs to go back to the drawing board and come up 
with a reasonable response to Sacramento that goes no further than what is 
mandated - Sacramento’s mandates are bad enough.

South Pasadena needs to retain a balance of residential and commercial properties 
to sustain itself.  Proposing to eliminate Pavillions, Ralphs, Bristol Farms, Ace and the 
stores that surround them to make room for housing is outrageous.

We shouldn’t be planning for how to double the housing units and population of the 
city.

We shouldn’t be allowing the tripling of allowable densities to our medium and high 
density areas.

We shouldn’t be raising the maximum building height limits and number of allowable 
stories on residential buildings.

The City Planning staff is completely out of touch with the wants and needs of the 
residents of our city who came to South Pasadena, in large part, for it’s charm and 
small town feel.  These are the very things that you are unwittingly destroying when 
you submit a proposal like this.

It’s  my understanding that once zoning changes like these are implemeted that 
there’s no going back.  These changes must be stopped and a more reasonable 
response to Sacramento must be sought.

Steve Koch
Grand Ave resident

CC South Pasadena City Council
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From: Joe Potts
Sent: Sunday, August 20, 2023 2:13 PM 
To: CDD
Subject: General Plan and Downtown Specific Plan 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the City of South Pasadena. Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

General Plan and Downtown Specific Plan Public Comment- 

I am vehemently opposed to your proposed plans calling for: 
 Doubling our City’s population from 26,314 to over 50,000. 
 Doubling the number of units in our City from existing around 11,000 units to over 24,000 units. 
 Six times the State required 2,067 units to a total of 13,000 proposed additional units. 
 Tripling or more the allowable density of our medium and high density areas from the current 

14 and 24 units per acre to 50 and 70 units per acre and in some cases on Fair Oaks, 110 units per acre. 
 Doubling the allowable height of new multi‐family buildings from the current 3 to 4 stories to 7 to 8 

stories. 
 Exceeding our voter approved height limit of 45 ft. (4 stories max.) by an additional 30 to 40 ft.. 
 Demolition of any existing commercial use for multi‐family residential buildings. Specifically calling for 

the demolition of Pavilions, Ralphs, Bristol Farms and Ace Hardware and surrounding stores JUST MEET 
THE MINIMUM STATE REQUIREMENTS 

Joe Potts 
30 year South Pasadena resident 
Meridian Ave 
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From: Anthony Lai
To: PlanningComments
Subject: Concerns Regarding the Proposed General Plan/Downtown Specific Plan Changes
Date: Sunday, August 20, 2023 5:38:34 PM

Dear South Pasadena Planning Commission,

I write to you today, as a concerned resident of South Pasadena, to express my profound
apprehension regarding the proposed changes to our city's General Plan and Downtown
Specific Plan. The essence of South Pasadena, with its rich history and charming character, is
on the verge of being eroded by these sweeping changes.

The proposals, which were added just a month prior to the draft issuance without proper public
vetting, plan to drastically alter the character and dynamics of our beloved city. The
anticipated doubling of our city's population and housing units raises grave concerns about
overcrowding, traffic congestion, infrastructural strain, and an overall degradation of the
quality of life that South Pasadena residents have come to cherish.

Moreover, the proposed increase in housing density and the height of new multi-family
buildings not only exceeds the voter-approved height limit but also stands in stark contrast to
the existing architectural landscape of our city. Such sudden and drastic changes will
invariably overshadow the unique charm and heritage of South Pasadena.

Furthermore, the demolition of commercial landmarks such as Pavilions, Ralphs, Bristol
Farms, and Ace Hardware, along with other businesses, is alarming. These establishments
have been integral to the community, and their replacement with multi-family residences is a
considerable loss to our city's commercial vibrancy and diversity.

In comparison with neighboring cities like San Marino and Pasadena, the proposed housing
numbers for South Pasadena seem disproportionately high, especially given our city's smaller
geographic footprint. It begs the question, why such a drastic and aggressive development
approach for South Pasadena?

I urge the Planning Commission to deeply consider the ramifications of these proposed
changes. Our city is a testament to history, culture, and community bonding, and it is
paramount that any changes we make are done with a vision that preserves and enhances these
very attributes.

Thank you for your time and consideration. I trust that the Planning Commission will
prioritize the best interests of South Pasadena and its residents.

Sincerely,

Anthony Lai
Resident
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From: Patricia Rose
To: PlanningComments
Cc: cco@southpasadena.gov
Subject: Increasing RHNA units demands of 2,067 units to over 13,000
Date: Sunday, August 20, 2023 11:51:16 PM

On January 6, 20123, State Superintendent Tony Thurmond announced California
Distinguished Elementary Schools. South Pasadena's three elementary schools--Arroyo Vista,
Marengo Elementary, and Monterey Hills made the list based on their assessment results. 
These excellent assessment results would not have been possible in overcrowded classrooms
where teachers do not have the time to attend to individual student learning and assessment.

How will increasing the RHNA unit demands of 2,067 units to over 13,000 affect student
learning and achievement?   South Pasadena has 1 high school, 1 middle school, and 3
elementary schools.  Obviously class size must increase to accommodate the influx of
new students unless South Pasadena intends to build more schools.  Larger class size means
less teacher time devoted to each student and more multiple choice testing to assess
student learning.  I know because for 25 years, I was a full time English professor at Pasadena
City College.   English professors fought for years to reduce the class size of its writing classes
from 35 students to 25 students per class.  This reduction of class size meant students did more
academic writing and instructors gave more individual attention to their thinking, research,
and writing skills.  Do the research--smaller class size means more instructor time per student
and a higher rate of student success. 

Both of our children attended South Pasadena schools. In fact, we moved to South Pasadena
because of its excellent public schools.  Our children did in fact  receive an excellent
education and are now practicing attorneys.  One has already made partner at her law firm
while my son is an attorney for Amazon Web Services.   I truly believe that their academic
success in college and law school stems from the individual attention they received from their
teachers in South Pasadena schools.  

How will our 3 elementary schools, 1 middle school, and one high school accomodate this
influx of more students?  How will an increase in class size affect student learning and
achievement?  I guess teachers could accommodate more students in each class by giving
multiple choice tests.   Think carefully before you increase the 2,067 units demanded by the
state to over 13,000 if you care about the education and future of our students.

Patricia Rose
625 Meridian Avenue
South Pasadena, CA 91030
 

mailto:PlanningComments@southpasadenaca.gov
mailto:cco@southpasadena.gov


From:
To:
Subject:
Date:

joshraymd
PlanningComments
Planning commission housing element 
Monday, August 21, 2023 4:24:08 AM

I will once again complain about how the zoning presented today does not line up with the zoning in the housing
element that was approved by HCD. The general plan and downtown specific plan incorporate a 45 foot height limit
and say that sometime in the future we will change it.  The zoning you are adopting should actually have that zoning
that was in the housing element written out.

When staff presented the housing on my plan to myself into you guys, they both said something vastly different than
what is being presented to you today. Commissioner Lesak even asked about the height on Mission Street and at the
time staff told him that would be seven stories.

That is also what they told that to HCD. You spent two years fighting about the 45 feet and somehow staff thinks
it’s all right to put it in the downtown specific plan and general plan today.

This will be rejected by HCD,  and come October, two years after your deadline, you will still not have a complaint
housing element.

Regardless, due the A.B. 1398 and you guys being more than a year after the deadline when you got your housing
element approved by HCD, you cannot be considered compliant until after all the rezoning has been completed. This
includes lifting the height limit. So South Pasadenia has another year and a half minimum where they can be sued
for not having a complaint housing helmet, and the builders remedy is viable.

Because your staff broken promises to myself, others, and the South Pasadena Tenants Union this makes another
Housing Element lawsuit for not having a compliant housing element highly likely.   When the next lawsuit happens
you cannot say that you didn’t see it coming.
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From: Casey Law  
Sent: Saturday, August 19, 2023 7:40 AM 
To: CDD
Subject: Comments on draft General Plan 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the City of South Pasadena. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Dear City of South Pasadena, 
  Thank you for developing and sharing the General Plan. I have read it carefully and have comments on 
some items here. I’ve noted the items with the code used in the Plan (A for action, P for Policy, etc). My 
comment is indented after each line that summarizes the action or policy. 

• A4.8b – Require that development projects achieve no net increase in Vehicle Miles Traveled
(VMT) per capita above current levels for comparable uses in the City of South Pasadena as
determined in accordance with the City’s Transportation Impact Analysis (TIA) Methodology
(updated May 5, 2020).

o This methodology reserves the use of TOS (an auto-centric metric) in some planning.
TOS often motivates higher VMT and unsafe pedestrian and cycling environments. TOS
should not be used in planning.

• P4.9 – Reduce traffic congestion by modification of traffic signals, turning improvements, and
other operational changes that do not require increasing the width of rights-of-way or adding
lanes to streets

o This item is largely focused on improving efficiency of automotive users. Our budget is
disproportionately allocated to the convenience and speed of automotive users. This
comes at great cost to our environment, through carbon emissions and other air
pollution, and to non-auto users of our streets, through traffic violence.

o This item should be removed entirely, as it directly undermines the central goals of safe
and sustainable living.

o This item and the local circulator bus are both very expensive. Given limited funding
options, the circulator bus is an investment that actually moves us to a more sustainable
community.

• The items A4.9a and A4.9b, as described, do not promote “vision zero” goals and those labels
should be removed.

• P2.9 – Adopt creative parking strategies Downtown and utilize public parking as a revenue
source.

o Reducing and charging for parking are a great way to incentivize pedestrian friendly
environment and support local businesses.

• P3.3 – Conserve residential hillside neighborhoods
o Every action under this topic is labeled with the to “Social equity” lens. I do not think

that controlling development or preserving open space in the most exclusive
neighborhoods helps meet social equity goals. A more effective way to do this would be
by improving and expanding parks and open spaces near more affordable housing stock.

o I ask that the Social equity lens filter be removed from all of the P3.3 actions.
• A3.5b – Consider seeking voter approval to raise the 45 feet height limit.

o The city height limit restricts development of housing city wide and mixed use buildings
in the core. Our city would have more opportunities for businesses, be more walkable,
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and more fun without a height limit in its core areas (including Ostrich Farm, 
Huntington, and the downtown area) 

• Section 8 (“Our Active Community”)  
o The city swimming pool is in high demand, even though it has no web site and people 

often assume it was built for the high school. The city should consider building some 
other water play facility elsewhere in the city. 

o This would help our community stay cool as our climate warms. Heat emergencies 
impact younger and older residents most. International standards recommend placing 
cooling centers or pools within 15 minute walk of all residents. Currently, that is not 
possible for residents on the west side of South Pasadena. 

o Orange Grove Park, is a 15-minute walk from most residents west of downtown. That 
park is not as fun as Garfield Park; a water play space could really make it a destination. 

o It is important to note that the city had a public pool at Orange Grove Park (“the 
plunge”), but it was closed to avoid racial integration in the 1950s. The city has 
acknowledged that closure was wrong and committed itself to addressing this historical 
injustice. Building a new, accessible water facility in would demonstrate our 
commitment to correcting that mistake. 

o Alternatively, a swimming pool in Ostrich Park could support the vision of building a new 
community center, including businesses and residences there. Currently, the main 
public amenity there is in the Arroyo, which is difficult to reach. A pool within walking 
distance of new developments would be accessible and help create a community space. 

 
  Please let me know if I can expand or clarify any points made here. 
 
    Sincerely, 
    Dr. Casey Law 
    Commissioner, South Pasadena 
 



From: Preston Rose
To: PlanningComments
Subject: New General Plan
Date: Monday, August 21, 2023 9:29:57 AM

 To the Planning Commission

I am writing because it is my understanding that South Pasadena’s New General Plan and
Downtown Specific Plan proposes perhaps a doubling of the population and a dramatic increase in
the size and scoop of new apartment buildings, and promoting density over commercial activity.  I
support the concerns of many of my neighbors that the proposed changes may be excessive.  I want
to support careful, measured development in the city that seeks to preserve South Pasadena’s small
town character.  Others have articulated these arguments better than I, so I would rather point to
one issue that I feel has probably been left out by all parties. 

 There is much talk of the “walkability” of the city, but I, as a daily walker throughout the city,
see that little planning beyond sidewalks has been done for pedestrians.    For example, the city is
cut by two major north-south roads, Fremont and Fair Oaks, and two east-west highways, Monterey
and Mission.  This tic-tac-toe pattern cuts the city into cubes and joins them at four treeless,
crowded, wide intimidating traffic-light controlled intersections.  Is navigating these intersections
part of what we call “walkability”?   Has any thought been given to making the “walkability” of the
city easier for the pedestrian?   Pedestrians need dedicated paths and walks. They need large and
more aggressive crosswalks, including both right angle crosswalks and diagonal crosswalks at four-
way stop intersections.  Finally, at the busiest intersections and commercial districts in the city, there
should be a complete separation of cars and pedestrians, even to the extent that section of the road
would be dedicated entirely to pedestrian traffic. 

 Growth and development are inevitable.  The challenge is to have the development 
enhance and extend the good qualities of the city.  Making the pedestrian and “walkability” 
important factors in the development will help mitigate the effects of growing density.  

Thank you,

Preston Rose

625 Meridian Avenue

South Pasadena, CA  91030
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August 21, 2023 

 
On March 24, 2023, South Pasadena Tenants Union wrote to HCD in support of the 5th Draft Housing Element submitted 

by the City of South Pasadena.  Most recently, South Pasadena released their General Plan and Downtown Specific Plans 

for public comment. In review of the drafts, SPTU has found discrepancies from what is committed to in the Housing 

Element. 

The General Plan and Downtown Specific Plans illustrate building heights in the Mission Street corridor as remaining at 3-

stories. Building heights on the Fair Oaks corridor, show at 4-stories. The Housing Element that was submitted to HCD, 

shows on Page 232, the following under the heading of Additional Capacity Through Rezoning:  

“Within the Fair Oaks Avenue Zone, it is anticipated that the maximum Floor Area Ratio will be 10.0, with an additional 

intensity bonus of up to a FAR of 11 available through community benefit incentives. The maximum building height for this 

zone is anticipated to be 110 feet and 10 stories, once the citywide height limit is repealed or replaced in this area.” 

SPTU submitted public comment to the Planning Commission on August 14, requesting that the City revise the plan to 

comply with the state housing law and Federal guidelines for fair housing. In addition to requesting the revision for the 

building height, we asked that they remove the action plan that would “develop and market affordable housing to 

artists” as this is a violation of HUD guidelines for affordable housing.   In review, of the table of changes (dated August 

16, 2023), the action plan earmarking affordable housing outreach efforts to a single demographic of “artists” remains 

and the line item regarding the repeal of the current building height limitation was revised to read: 

"Consider seeking voter approval to raise the 45 foot height limit within the Downtown Specific Plan area.” 

I think we all know that the CAR settlement did not state that the city “would consider” a ballot measure but would 

commit to it. SPTU is concerned that this bait and switch strategy is an indication that the City has no intentions of 

following through on commitments to the State and the people. 

As an example of what we can only describe as duplicitous, on June 13, the City Council was set to approve an ordinance 

to eliminate substantial renovation just cause evictions. Instead, the council disallowed the second reading and re-

directed staff to study the economic impact on landlords. Two weeks ago, the City mailed a survey to 600 landlords, the 

majority who are not South Pasadena residents, asking their opinions on tenant protections. When I inquired as to how 

the City plans to survey tenants, I was told that it would be too expensive to mail to over 50% of the city’s residents.  The 

intentional inequity of this “study” is excruciatingly undemocratic and quite possibly violates our right to equal 

representation. These actions contradict the Sundown Town Resolution and serve to protect and enhance the 

investment interests of landlords while hanging 14,000 tenants out to dry. 

SPTU remains skeptical that the General Plan will comply with State law or the adopted Housing Element.  We expect 

that the General Plan will be further watered down as the Consultant, staff and council bow to the continued pressure of 

NIMBY propagandists. If such a GP is sent up to Council by the Planning Commission, we may have no choice but to 

request that HCD scrutinize the actions of South Pasadena more closely. 

Sincerely, 

 

Anne Bagasao, South Pasadena Tenants Union 



August 20, 2023 

To: South Planning Commission                                                                                                                                               

Re: 2034 South Pasadena “Draft” General Plan and Downtown Specific Plan Comments 

I strongly suggest that you not recommend this draft to the Council for approval for the 

following reasons: 

Incorporating the outlandish densities of the Housing Element into these plans and the zoning 

code would absolutely ruin the future of South Pasadena. Anyone reading this draft would be 

completely unaware of what is to be. The Housing Element has 70 units/acre and 84 units/acre 

in some non-Specific Plan locations and 6, 7 and even 10 story buildings in the Specific Plan 

locations culminating in the possibility of adding approximately 13,000 units and doubling the 

population of the City. Yet the body of the draft recommends a high density of 45/units/acre 

and 4 stories max (Chap 3, p.60) in the non-Specific Plan locations. In analyzing the Housing 

Element, commercial lots in the Specific Plan containing Axe, Bristol Farms and Pavilions and 

other lots such as Ralph’s are being recommended for muti-story and units/acre far in excess 

than what is needed. 

Our mandate is to add 2067 units and this is recognized in the General Plan (Page 64). Zoning 

changes as reflected in the Housing Element are way too excessive to meet this goal. We have a 

3.55 sq. mi. city and in no way could it support 50,000 residents. There is not, nor would there 

be infrastructure to support this kind of growth, including sewers, traffic configuration, school 

supply, just to name a few examples. 

The General Plan starts off with an attitude of preserving the ambiance of our small town with 

comments that include keeping our character and preventing run-away growth. Yet approval of 

these plans would destroy this city as we and others know it. 

With respect to public input, the Plans are misleading in that they show pictures of substantial 

public attendance at charrettes that took place 9 years ago. Of today’s 17,626 registered 

voters, I doubt that are anywhere near 500 in this community that have any inkling of what is 

going on with respect to the future density proposals. 

I respectfully request that you table this discussion and initiate a proper community 

involvement program to achieve our housing goal. 

Sincerely, 

Harry A. Knapp, Former Mayor and Councilmember 

417 El Centro Street 

 



To whom it may concern. August 21, 2023 

The state has mandated that ci�es provide for certain levels of popula�on growth. Apparently, 
South Pasadena has failed to submit proposals deemed by the state to be sa�sfactory, and the 
clock is �cking. 

Suddenly, without prior no�ce or opportunity for the public to be heard on it, a new and 
dras�cally different proposal is apparently going to be presented to the state, by which South 
Pasadena promises to double the popula�on of South Pasadena by removing all of our major 
shopping sites (including our major grocery stores and our only hardware store)  and building 
mul�ple high-rise buildings on our already-congested streets. 

The proposal states we will turn a town of about 26,000 people into one of 50,000. How will 
South Pasadena make our roads able to accommodate twice as many vehicles? How will it make 
our schools able to accommodate twice as many students? Where will South Pasadena’s water 
supply for another 25,000 people come from, and at what cost? 

The proposal sets popula�on goals far in excess of what the state requires. This is not an 
aspira�onal proposal; if accepted, it will be set in stone. History tells us that the proposal will 
become the baseline on which future requirements are based. And it will happen even though 
water is scarce, energy is scarce, and the popula�on will con�nue to grow. So this proposal is 
just plain bad. It shows a total failure to consider the financial, social, and environmental impact 
on the city.  

Power outages are part of South Pasadena. Despite anyone’s inten�ons, our house goes black 
mul�ple �mes in any year. How will doubling the popula�on affect our basic grid? How will our 
limited water supply service twice as many people? How much will it cost us, and where will the 
money come from, to pay for upgraded u�li�es, police and fire services, and schools? 

How will extreme density nega�vely impact the value of our homes, the quality of our schools, 
the condi�on of our roads, access to emergency services, and so forth? This is a breaking point. 
Our city’s reputa�on is built on its schools and its small-town atmosphere. The proposal guts 
the essence of the city. 

This is not to say South Pasadena should not comply with the state law; it must comply. But it 
should not go to the absurd extremes this proposal promises. That South Pasadena has not 
been able to come up with a proposal that meets state approval does not mean this proposal is 
good. It is not. Rather, it suggests that our City is not ge�ng good or ra�onal guidance. 

Rather than removing our essen�al shopping services, straining our already-strained public 
services, and compressing high-rise residences into already-congested routes, the City should be 
looking at more realis�c popula�on density and should be proposing construc�on in available 
underused spaces on the west side of town. Do we really need undeveloped commercial areas 
or a golf course? 

Despite the best of inten�ons, this plan is simply ridiculous and poorly thought out. 



From:
To:
Cc:
Subject:
Date:

PlanningComments
CCO
Draft General Plan, Downtown Specific Plan (DTSP) 
Monday, August 21, 2023 11:50:34 AM

City Planning Commission,

I am opposed to the proposed New General Plan and the Downtown Specific 
Plan.

The city needs to preserve our town as much as it can, and only do the minimum the 
State requires.

Again, only do the absolute minimum required by the State.

Planning for how to double the housing units and population of the city is obscene, it 
would ruin the important qualities of South Pasadena.

NO to doubling the housing units and population of the city

NO to tripling of allowable densities to our medium and high density areas.

NO to raising the maximum building height limits and number of allowable stories on 
residential buildings.

If everyone in the town knew this was going on there would be a huge protest at city 
hall spilling out into the street.

David Johnson
Hermosa St. resident
South Pasadena

CC South Pasadena City Council

David Johnson
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From: David Watkins
To: PlanningComments
Subject: Public Comment - General Plan/Downtown Specific Plan; PEIR
Date: Monday, August 21, 2023 11:53:52 AM

Commissioner Dahl and members of the Planning Commission:

I was planning on delivering my remarks in person but I am unable to do  so
tonight.

First, and foremost, I strongly support the staff recommendation to adopt the
resolutions before you and send these critical documents to the City Council. I urge
the Planning Commission to do so.  You are fully aware of the time constraints
placed on the City as part of the Housing Element certification, as is the City
Council.  This is an unfortunate but harsh reality, and it's time to conclude this
process.

But this is the end of nothing, and the beginning of a long and what will be a
sometimes arduous, but absolutely critical, process of implementation.  We can't
afford to let the perfect be the enemy of the good (or, in this case, the very, very,
very good).  To do so would delay the important tasks in front of us.  The Planning
Commission has previously noted the attention needed as we move towards a form-
based code; others have noted the debate regarding the 45-foot height limit.  There
will be many other details to hash out as the City moves forward, but move forward
the City must.  And this implementation must include vigorous public engagement
of the kind not afforded by the Housing Element process that was hampered by staff
turnover, COVID, and state deadlines.

Last, but not least:  It will be absolutely critical that the Planning Commission take
proactive ownership of these documents, in much the same way as the Finance
Commission does for the budget and CIP.   You will need to be active advocates for
implementation of all aspects of the General Plan and DTSP, including the
allocation of resources and investments in public improvements.  In furtherance of
that, the Planning Commission should work with staff and the City Council to
establish an early role for the Commission at the beginning of the annual budget and
CIP process.  Your role should be much greater than rubber-stamping a CIP
document at the end of the fiscal year.  And, since all commissioners ultimately
term out, a culture of General Plan/DTSP ownership and advocacy needs to be
established and passed on to new commissioners.

Kudos to staff and the Commission for enduring this process and bringing these
work products forward.  And a special shout-out to Kaiser Rangwalla, whose
dedication to this process was sincere and over and above.
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Respectfully,

David G. Watkins, AICP-Ret.
Director of Planning & Building, 2000-2018
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From: Ed Simpson
Sent: Monday, August 21, 2023 10:33 AM
To: PlanningComments
Subject: Housing

We are not supportive of the many apartment buildings that are being considered. 
We believe the state did not act in the interest of resident taxpayers, and our City should not act as directed. 

Seeing the stores that will be replaced by multi‐storied buildings is upsetting. The convenience of the stores and sales 
tax revenue will be lost. 

We urge our City to oppose the current plans and to work with long‐time activists who have always worked to keep the 
quality of life in South Pasadena at a high standard. 

Sincerely, 

Edward and Beatrice Simpson 
2038 Milan Avenue 
South Pasadena, CA 
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